






























































































































Aiden Harrington, CNM, LM, RN, MS 
6 Fieldcrest Lane  Farmingdale, NY 11735 

Phone: (917) 721-3024  E-Mail: Aiden@SexPositiveHealth.com 
Web: www.SexPositiveHealth.com  www.JFHCP.org  

November 13, 2014 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to speak on behalf of myself and NYSALM (New York State Association 
of Licensed Midwives) at the council meeting regarding the transgender rights legislation under 
consideration.  
 
In a society that fails to recognize gender that is outside of the binary of man and woman -even while 
we know that nature allows for variance with those called "intersex" - the issues specific to transgender 
and gender non-conforming (TGNC) persons is often overlooked. 
 
I am here to represent midwives as well as the gender non-conforming community in support of a third-
gender marker designation that would allow a more affirming option for identification, remove obstacles 
and discrimination faced due to mismatching documentation, and pave the way towards more inclusive 
markers. 
 
I was born female but never felt the term "girl" fit. I often felt like a "tomboy" even though I didn't fit 
the stereotypical mold for it because I wasn't quite "butch" enough. I struggled to feel girly, even going 
through a period of hyper-femininity, before choosing to transition to a masculine expression and 
gender role. I took hormones and walked through the world for two years as a man; even today, my 
DMV, school, and passport identification all reflect this male identity, while my birth certificate does 
not. Yet, I found that the label "boy" didn't fit either. Today, I present feminine and am assumed to be a 
woman, yet it is not a totality of my gender identity. As someone identifying outside of the gender 
binary, there are currently no legal gender markers that affirm who I feel I am. Although I could change 
my legal documentation back to "female" in order to match my birth certificate, it would invalidate my 
gender journey and who I feel I am as a person. Legislation that would enable me to designate myself as 
transgender and gender non-conforming, but that didn't require me to conform to a binary, would 
enable me to be all that I am. 
 
Thank you for hearing and considering this testimony. I am honored to give voice to those of us 
from the invisible and often silent transgender and gender non-conforming community. 

Aiden Harrington, CNM, LM, RN, MS 






















